COLLEGE GARDENS PTA MEETING MINUTES – SEPTEMBER 2010

The PTA Executive Board had previously approved a "split" PTA meeting for the purpose of ensuring the greatest opportunity for PTA members to be able to discuss and vote of the 2010-2011 academic year budget.

I. <u>September 7, 2010 Meeting</u>

- PTA Executive Board members that were present: Gegi Leeger, Jen Green Sylva Kholanian-Faul, and Roger Weaver
- Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
- Introduction and welcome by Mr. Ewald
- Gegi Leeger, President, presented the budget and requested that it be approved; Ron Hayes was sick and unable to attend.
- A motion was made to approve the PTA budget as drafted. The motion was made from the floor by an unidentified PTA member.
- Julie Christopher seconded the motion as stated.
- The motion passed by super majority.
- One dissenter.
- A Sally Foster presentation was made by the Sally Foster Committee.
- The PTA meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m. so that parents could attend Back to School Night.

II. September 20, 2010 Meeting

- PTA Executive Board members that were present: Gegi Leeger, Jen Green Sylva Kholanian-Faul, Roger Weaver, and Ron Hayes,
- Meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m.
- Introduction and welcome was given by Mr. Ewald
- Ron Hayes, Treasurer, presented the PTA budget for the 2010-2011 academic year. Mr. Hayes requested a motion to approve the budget.
- Julie Christopher made a motion to approve the budget as drafted.
- A second was made from the floor by an unidentified PTA member.
- The motion passed by super majority, with one dissenter.
- The PTA meeting was adjourned at 7:20 so that parents could attend Back to School Night with teachers.